
From Our President
Aaron Hammer, Sugar Felsenthal Grais & Hammer LLP

Your Professional Growth—Embracing the Challenge
Hello fellow TMA members. Sunshine, barbeques, and another 
memorable Blackhawks’ playoff season serve as a reminder that 
new beginnings are upon us. The year is speeding right along, and 
it is my sincere hope that we are collectively making the most of 
our opportunities and driving business to one another. In my last 
column, I outlined several reasons why to use TMA to advance your 
professional growth in 2015. However, joining TMA–yet remaining on 
the sidelines–is an inefficient way to utilize this group to your benefit.
Unlike national organizations without a meaningful local presence or 
social clubs with disparate membership interests, we, as a chapter, are 
often flooded by the number of relevant opportunities available to us.  
How to use TMA to achieve personal success is a meaningful inquiry, 

and admittedly one that can and should be personalized to each member based on his or her 
interests. We can all use more friends, and we can all learn more from our peers.
To those accepting my challenge to grow your career and find professional success, I suggest 
engaging in one or more of the following activities on a regular basis to expand your network, to 
learn from your colleagues, and to grow your book of business: (1) build professional friendships 
through networking during and in follow-up to TMA events; (2) undertake leadership roles to 
grow your professional reputation in our community; and (3) participate in events designed 
to educate yourself on areas of business, law, finance or accounting that may be foreign yet 
ultimately significant to your career.
Make Friends with Your Fellow Professionals
As former TMA President Kevin Krakora often says, people do business with people they 
like being around. To this point, networking should be enjoyable. In the first half of 2015, our 
chapter hosted the sitting Governor of Illinois and the former CFO of Enron, we held numerous 
luncheons for our various committees and are planning ahead for Milwaukee Summerfest, the 
NextGen Marquee Event, and our nationally renowned Executive Speaker Forum. Attendance 
at these events is voluntary, and therefore the attendees are self-selecting turnaround 
professionals. In other words, the golf outing is attended by professionals in our community 
who enjoy golfing, the Governor’s breakfast was attended by our more politically inclined, 
and likewise, our members who enjoy music will join us at the Milwaukee Summerfest event. 
Building friendships with likeminded individuals with shared interests isn’t all that daunting.
It is also worth noting that TMA events are merely intended to provide a forum with which 
to build professional relationships, and by no means an exclusive one. In my case, I am not a 
golfer, a political junky, nor a consummate concert attendee–although I do enjoy good music. 
While I have met many of my closest personal and professional friends during TMA events, 
I often network with members at my leisure at a Chicago sporting event or over dinner with 
our respective spouses. Whatever your hobby may be, I invite you to seek out members with 
similar interests and invite them to join you–such invitations will serve you well in your career. 
TMA is a platform with which to make new friends and develop relevant business contacts.  
The organization offers you an opportunity to develop such relationships on your own terms.
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VP’s Corner
Thoughts from Mark. S. Melickian,  
VP–Education, Sugar Felsenthal  
Grais & Hammer LLP

Just Say "Yes!"
I was in Des Moines on a matter a few 
weeks ago. The television was on in the 
background while I was killing time prior 
to a meeting with the opponent’s lawyers. 
A Jim Carrey movie began: “Yes Man”. 
Carrey plays Carl, a divorced, somewhat 
nebbish bank officer who suffered what 
he perceives as a humiliating divorce and 
has slowly cut his friends (led by a not-
yet-ubiquitous Bradley Cooper) out of 
his life. He then encounters an old school 
acquaintance who became an acolyte 
of a lifestyle guru promoting the cause: 

“Yes!”  Just say “Yes!”–to any opportunity, no matter how small, 
inconvenient, weird, or risky. Carl is convinced to attend a “Yes!” 
seminar, after which he encounters his first “yes or no” moment:  
He first declines, then accepts, a stranger’s request to drive him to 
a remote park in the middle of the night, runs out of gas in said 
park, and walks to a gas station at midnight, where he meets Allison, 
played by Zooey Deschanel, who gives him a lift back to his car on 
her scooter. 
Shortly thereafter, I left for my meeting, missing the last half of the 
movie, and wondering whether Carl and Allison eventually get to 
say “Yes!” to each other. At my meeting, the opponents made some 
requests. I did not say yes. I mean, there are limits. 
What does this have to do with “The TMA and You”?  
The immediate past and current presidents of the Chicago/Midwest 
Chapter have launched themes. Last year was the Year of the 
Committee. Dan Wikel’s premise was to reinvigorate the concept 
of the various committees as the driving forces behind the activities 
that power our chapter. This year, Aaron Hammer proposed the 
motif “Be ambitious.” In practice, I interpret that theme as “Think 
larger; think more; worry less about the cost and, just as crucially, 
less about the consequences.”
Another way to look at the meta theme of the past two years is–just 
say “Yes!”
You can blame this article on “Yes!” A few weeks ago, Zach Garrett, 
VP-Communications, asked if I would write this quarter’s VP’s 
Corner. Zach had written several of them over the past couple of 
years, and wanted new blood. He suggested that I write about any 
initiatives that I might be pursuing within the TMA or “any other 
topic of interest to you.” Zach has no idea how far I could go off the 
reservation with an open invitation like that. 
Zach’s request came the day I was heading out of town for more 
than a week. I was just coming off the flu, which had set me back 
physically, mentally, and in terms of billable work for a few days. 
I thought about saying no, or at least deferring. But I said yes. And 
having made that commitment to Zach and the readers of this family 
newsletter, I decided not to drive off the reservation. 
Which left me with a dilemma: What to write about? What are my 
initiatives?

In furtherance of the Wikel/Hammer Manifesto, I’ve adopted “Yes!” 
I can think of two key components of “Yes!” that are relevant to our 
chapter members.
Lead by example. Trite, perhaps, but a truism up there with the 
Golden Rule. Managing effectively may be the art of getting others 
to do something, but “Yes!” starts with you. The TMA operates, 
most visibly, through its committees. To get the most out of your 
tenure with the TMA, get involved with a committee. During my 
tenure on the Continuing Education Committee, we had a number 
of committee members join the committee in midstream who proved 
to be worthy additions and subsequently moved to higher levels of 
responsibility within the chapter. True, the problem with joining is 
that someone might ask you do something. That is also the solution. 
Do something!
Once involved with a committee, start your own personal “Yes!” 
campaign. Actively recruit a colleague to get involved with your 
committee. Reach out to a potential colleague or client who is not a 
member of the TMA and invite her to your next committee-organized 
event. Whether or not they join or attend, the effort will showcase 
your commitment to the TMA and your profession and can only 
strengthen your professional bond with that colleague or client. 
#TBT can be your professional friend. The other component of 
“Yes!” is a willingness to turn professional bonds into personal ones. 
This, in turn, depends on your willingness to share at least parts 
of your personal life and personality with professional colleagues 
and potential clients. Sharing at least some of the inner recesses 
of our twisted minds comes naturally to some, not so naturally to 
others, and I tend to hang in the latter category. But this is a critical 
component of “Yes!” Even at the highest levels of competence and 
power, friends tend to do business with friends, and fellow travelers 
with fellow travelers.
I have yet to put an old photograph on Facebook as part of  #TBT, 
or Throwback Thursday. My wife, however, is not shy about it, 
primarily victimizing our kids but occasionally yours truly. While 
large professional firms and institutional recruiters still caution about 
the use of social media–and some appear to prefer their people avoid 
it altogether–we restructuring professionals have moved past the 
threshold where we can dismiss its place in our professional lives. 
I confess to still being a bit shy about sharing much on Facebook, 
and while I have an account, I haven’t quite figured out Instagram. 
Twitter remains an unused tool for me. Embarrassingly low-tech, 
really, since I owned my first personal computer in 1983. Anyway, I 
have watched some of my more adventurous colleagues blend their 
professional and personal lives in social media very effectively. 
So, over the past three years, I have slowly expanded my Facebook 
friends to include a few professional colleagues, a few of whom 
are, in fact, friends. I remain far more cautious about expanding my 
Facebook set than LinkedIn. However, I’ve found that the news feed 
on Facebook does lead to some interesting conversations at TMA 
events. I’ve also loosened up my standards a bit, and have added two 
or three “friends” whom I knew professionally but not at all well on 
the basis that they were “friends” with someone I trusted. 
At some point, you have to throw caution out the window, or you 
might never meet Zooey Deschanel on a scooter at midnight.

The Newsletter of Corporate Renewal is a publication of the Turnaround Management Association Chicago/Midwest Chapter. 
It is issued four times annually. Submissions to the newsletter should be directed to:  

Ryan Jaskiewicz, ryan@12five.com or Jack O’Connor, joconnor@sugarfgh.com

continued from page 1 
Undertake Leadership Roles in TMA
Whatever your reasons for membership in TMA, I promise you 
that undertaking a leadership role will only serve to increase your 
return. Leadership positions are where professionals find their 
voice, where they exhibit their creativity, their team building 
skills, and their ability to manage complex projects. For those 
members where networking is not second nature, leadership 
positions provide an ideal opening into otherwise uncomfortable 
situations. Helping plan an event is an outstanding way to start 
a conversation with someone you may not know. The more 
experienced networkers utilize leadership positions to further 
their visibility in the community. Whoever you are, when it comes 
to business opportunities, it’s generally best to be at the top of 
someone’s mind.

With this in mind, congratulations are in order to TMA Chicago/
Midwest Chapter member Angela Allen of Jenner & Block 
LLP, who has exhibited tremendous leadership throughout the 
organization. Angela is the recipient of this year’s award for 
TMA’s Emerging Leader of the Year, and she will be recognized 
at the 2015 TMA Annual Conference on October 6, 2015, in 
Scottsdale, Arizona. I look forward to watching how Angela and 
her peers continue leaving their mark on our chapter.

Continue Learning

Anticipating challenges yet to arise and preparing accordingly 
are the signs of a well-rounded professional. Our organization 

hosts dozens of educational events each year designed to assist 
our members in advancing our respective careers. Understanding 
how to read a 13-week cash flow statement or how an executory 
contract is treated in a chapter 11 bankruptcy are highly relevant 
to all turnaround professionals. Learning the role of your 
counterparts is an essential building block. Our workshops are 
filled with accountants, financial advisors, attorneys, investors, 
and other professionals. Additionally, technology, the economy, 
and changing laws have dramatically changed the face of our 
profession over the past decade. There isn’t a member in this 
organization who should feel comfortable resting on their laurels 
–we are all students and we are all teachers. 

In addition to providing peer-to-peer learning opportunities, 
TMA's Certified Turnaround Professional program is unique to 
our industry and provides instant credibility to those members 
who have earned this prestigious accreditation. The designation 
is a demonstration to clientele unfamiliar with our industry that 
a professional is dedicated to his or her profession and has the 
relevant credentials and experience. 

For those with ambition, the door to a successful career is very 
much open and TMA provides an ample vehicle with which to 
seize opportunities as they arise.  Make friends, become a leader 
and always continue learning.

Sincerely,
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